
 

 
 
 

 
 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT 
Surplus School Sites 

Recommendation of the Committee 

1. That the Skyrattler surplus school site be removed from the First Place Program. 
2. That Administration provide a report, outlining proposed rezoning of the Skyrattler surplus 

school site to (AP) Public Parks Zone, to a future City Council Public Hearing for 
consideration. 

3. That Administration provide a report, outlining proposed MR designation of the Skyrattler 
surplus school site, to a future City Council Public Hearing for consideration. 

4. That Administration engage in discussions with the owner of the Taylor College lands, 
located in the Skyrattler neighbourhood, to determine if there is an opportunity to 
integrate a First Place Program development into such lands. 

 
History 

At the February 1, 2021, Executive Committee meeting, the February 1, 2021, ​Financial and 
Corporate Services report CR_8347 ​was considered and the following motion was passed: 

That Administration evaluate a building location at the east side of Henderson Estates Park 
adjacent to Riverbend Road, as an alternative to the existing surplus school site, and 
provide a report to Committee.  

Due Date: Third Quarter 2021 

 

Attachment 

February 1, 2021, Financial and Corporate Services report CR_8347 
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